(Greek Week at Illinois—from p. 9) ternities on Illinois' campus with over three times our number of members.

A first place finish in the bat race and the water balloon relays, as well as a strong second place finish in the tug-of-war and the six-legged race, helped pace the AXP-Tri-Sigma team to within one point of an overall first place finish. Many jubilant Crows and Tri-Sigs "hit the bars" after the Olympics to celebrate their accomplishment.

As Greek Week continued, Monday marked the day of the Greatest Chapter Meeting, held at the University's Assembly Hall. It was called the Greatest Chapter Meeting, because it was the largest gathering of Greeks in history.

Over 5000 Greeks attended the meeting this year and were treated to a slide show, which showed off all the fraternity and sorority Houses, as well as speaches and a Greek Olympics award presentation. Brothers Jim Sperelakis and Gary Matejack were proud to represent Alpha Chi Rho and accept the second place trophy, which now adorns Phi Kappa's trophy room.

Leaders Banquet

Tuesday marked the Interfraternity
Council sponsored Community Leaders Banquet Dinner, held at the lavish
Illini Union Ballroom. Each fraternity
and sorority picked two delegates,
and they were paired with a prominent citizen from the ChampaignUrbana area. The list of community
leaders ranged from politicians and
TV broadcasters to University administrators.

The purpose of the dinner was to introduce the accomplishments of Illinois' Greek System to the prominent citizens. Two awards were presented at this dinner, and Alpha Chi Rho

was proud to accept one of them! Phi Kappa was awarded the campus-wide Most Improved Grade Point Average Award, and that trophy now also adorns our trophy room!

Greek Week continued, as dinner exchanges and a pledge party marked Wednesday's events. Thursday, Greek Week culminated with a "bar night." To prepare for the bar night, as well as to celebrate their Greek Olympics accomplishments, Crows and Tri-Sigs partied at Phi Kappa's Chapter House. Rumor has it that several Crows and Tri-Sigs never made it to the bars!

Greek Week helped to "bring together" and solidify the Greek System
at the University of Illinois. It helped
the Greeks get the recognition and respect they deserve from the entire
campus and community. This Greek
Week was especially beneficial to the
Crows, as it tremendously strengthened the spirit and unified the
Brotherhood here at Phi Kappa. P.